

BALTIMORE POLICE DEPARTMENT



Brandon M. Scott Mayor Richard J. Worley, Jr. Acting Police Commissioner

June 12, 2023

Honorable President and Members of the Baltimore City Council Room 400, City Hall 100 N. Holliday Street Baltimore, Maryland 21202

RE: City Council Bill #23-0346

RPP Area 48 (Riverside) - Revisions

Dear Council President Mosby and Members of the City Council:

The Baltimore Police Department (BPD) has reviewed Council Bill 23-0346 for the purpose of modifying the hours of applicable parking restrictions for Residential Parking Plan Area 48 (Riverside); reducing the non-permit parking time threshold; establishing an exception to the applicable permit limit; and correcting and conforming related provisions.

The BPD has no objections to City Council Bill 23-0346. Thank you for allowing us to comment on this piece of legislation.

Sincerely,

Erin Murphy, Esq. Director of

Government Affairs

cc: Natwana Austin, Executive Secretary of the Baltimore City Council

Nina Themelis, Acting Director, Mayor's Office of Government Relations

Michelle Wirzberger, BPD Chief of Staff

Andrew R. Smullian, Esq., BPD Deputy Chief of Staff

Shannon Conway, BPD Legislative Coordinator